Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee
Special meeting for Policing Contract Review
October 7, 2016 
 Minutes Draft
7:02 PM Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
PSAC Attending are:  Mike Opalka, Mike Edgington, Michelle Weston

GBOS attending:  Sam Daniel

GVFD Attending: Will Day
MOA staff attending are:  Kyle Kelley, Margaret Tyler  
PSAC Quorum confirmed
October 7 Special meeting Agenda Approved
Old Business:

1) Review interim contract 
Page 1:  

Prior to signing, number of sections in Part I and Part II should be updated to reflect final number of contract sections.

Page 2, Part I: Special Provisions
section 2, B 
Change “However,” to “With the prior written consent of Anchorage,”
Page 3:
section 3, B
Change expiration date to November 30, 2016.  Expiration on NYE is a bad idea.

section 4, A
Rate of $1693.00 per day, amortized rate of long term contract rate
section 4, C
Remove this paragraph
section 5, D
Remove this paragraph
Page 4:
No changes

Page 5:
No changes
Page 6:
Section 10, B, 3:
Remove this paragraph

Part II:  General Contract Provisions:

Page 7:
No changes

Page 8:
No changes

Page 9:
No changes

Page 10:
No changes

Appendix A:

Page 11:

1:  
Change “Make available” to “provide”
Change end date of contract to November 30, 2016
Provide minimum number of hours for WPD to be present in Girdwood; 
PSAC Recommends average of 100 hours/week present in Girdwood


Page 12: 
No changes



2) Review 3 year contract
Group discusses that most changes in this contract would be best handled in roundtable discussion with Whittier City Manager Lynch, Chief Schofield, Mike Abbott and PSAC.  PSAC looks forward to this roundtable taking place as soon as possible once all participants are back in state.
PSAC and Sam Daniel agree that meeting to work on contract will likely resolve most of outstanding items.
Major items to be worked out are:

1. Appendix B:

Procedures for 911 system needs more description.  Protocol needs to be set and tested.  Group is concerned about how Whittier will accomplish contacting GVFD if they need EMS support.

2. Start date and start time:

PSAC does not want to wait until Jan 1 for start of new contract.  Prefer Dec 1.  Negotiating contract in future over holidays should be avoided, as should possible expiration of contract on New Year’s Eve.

3. Certification of officers.  

Officers serving in Girdwood are required to hold a valid police officer certificate from the Alaska Police Standards Council.  PSAC does not agree to having officers serve who are working on certification.
4. Force Majeure.

Paragraph  2 regarding public enemy, wars, blockages, insurrections, etc should be removed, as previously recommended.

5. Minimum hours for WPD to have physical presence in Girdwood is to be established.  PSAC recommends 

average of 100 hours/week. 
Public Comment:

None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
None
Adjourn

8:15PM

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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